
A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded a   
golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden 

chest in Mrs Butler’s office: 

Grace Hudson, Alfie Potts, Jamie Cavanagh, Jacob 
Ridgway 

Children’s News 

Well done to the children below for their out of school 
achievements: 

Bethany and Jacob Kidd won bronze and silver medals at the 
King Of The North Brazilian Jiu Jitsu competition and their 

yellow belts in W.A.K.O Kick Boxing.  

Harriet Stainthorp passed her Level 5 Swimming Award  

Holly Derbyshire won a silver medal at the King Of The North 
Brazilian Jiu Jitsu competition and her brown belt in kick     

boxing  

Website Updates 

New homework menu’s will be available after 

the Christmas break 

ParentPay  

Please ensure your ParentPay account in credit, 

any debts over the £20 limit will result in loss 

of use of facilities. Our debt policy can be 

found on the school website.  

    Star of the week 
    

 Clever Caterpillars - Reggie Casewell 

 

 Busy Bees - Noah Hassan 
 

 Terrific Tigers - Jacob Ridgway 

 

 Perfect Panthers - Mason Scarratt 

 

 Learning Lions - Naomi Dyson 

 

 Wise Owls - The Whole Class 

 

 Super Squirrels - Daisy Everill 

 

 Brilliant Badgers - Samantha Harrop 

 

 Fantastic Foxes - Taryn Pearce  

 

   Little Ladybirds - Jasmine Young 

Trips/Activities  

A reminder that the 3rd instalment of £37.50 for the Year 4 Standon 

Bowers trip is due on the 31st January 2020. More information on 

the trip will be with you soon.  

The date of the Standon Bowers trip is Wednesday 26th February to 

Friday 28th February.  

On Thursday 16th January Nursery children will be taking part in a 

Paint-a-Pot session which ties in with their new topic ‘Once upon a 

time’. The activity will cost £13.00 and is payable via ParentPay by 

10th January.  

100% Attendance  

A big well done to all of the 61 children who have achieved 100% 

attendance over the autumn term and have been awarded with 

a Christmas treat!  

 

Admissions  

A reminder that applications for Reception and Middle school admis-

sions close on Wednesday 15th January 2020. 

For more information visit the website 

https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/education/Admissions-

primary/Apply/Overview.aspx  

Clubs  

A reminder that all lunch time and after school sports clubs start back on 
the week beginning 13th January 2020. 

Places on clubs will be confirmed the first week back,  

Termly Reports  

All children will have received their termly report this 

week, which celebrated their current successes and     

identified their next steps in learning. We hope you have 

found this information useful. 

Also included in the report was a summary of pupils 

attendance. If attendance falls below 95% your child’s 

attendance will be monitored.  

 

96.5% - 100% WELL DONE! THIS IS EXCELLENT If you 

are in the green group you have been absent for less 

than two weeks in the whole year or you may have 

attended school every day  

90 – 96.4% BE CAREFUL If you are in the yellow group, 

you could be missing more than 2 weeks of learning  

Below 90% PERSISTENT ABSENCE PUPIL You are now a 

Persistent Absence pupil and are missing more than 6 

weeks of learning in the school year.  

https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/education/Admissions-primary/Apply/Overview.aspx
https://www.staffordshire.gov.uk/education/Admissions-primary/Apply/Overview.aspx


Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

Nursery Paint-a-Pot  

Thursday 16th January 

 

PTFA Meeting  

Thursday 23rd January  

 

Standon Bowers Year 4  

Wednesday 26th February  

 

 

School closes for Christmas  

Friday 20th December  

 

School Opens  

Monday 6th January  

 

School Closes For Half-Term  

Friday 14th February  

 

School Opens  

Tuesday 25th February  

20th December 2019 

Kingsfield News 
 

Theme of the Week 
 

I can keep my new 
years resolutions.  

Part of the   

Learn Together, Play Together, Succeed, Together  

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars 96.45% Busy Bees 96.15%   

Terrific Tigers 91.67% 

Perfect Panthers 83.65% Learning Lions 87.96% 

Super Squirrels 95.16%  Wise Owls 92.08% 

Fantastic Foxes 88.50%         Brilliant Badgers 92.93% 
 

Last weeks winners are Clever Caterpillars with 

96.45% - well done! 

 Last weeks Whole School  Attendance was 91.65% 

Our whole school target is 96.6% 

 

  

Christmas Best Wishes  

 

On behalf of all the staff and governors we would like to wish you a very happy 

Christmas and we look forward to seeing you all again in the new year.  

We have had a very busy start to the school year with trips to Manchester Airport, new 

pupil leadership teams established, cycle safety and several community engagement 

events such as the remembrance parade and Christmas carol singing to name but a few.  

The children have been real super stars this term, their Christmas nativity performances 

rounded off the autumn term on a high note.  

 

We are sadly waving goodbye to Mrs Patterson as a lunchtime supervisor, 

Miss Johnson as an early years apprentice, Mrs Hawley as play leader in 

the after school club. We wish then the best of luck in their new               

adventures.  

ParentPay  

As we are coming to the end of the autumn term, please ensure that your ParentPay balances are 

cleared and up to date.  

Please can we remind you that balances over the £20 debt limit will result in loss of use of the facilities. 

 

We would like to wish Miss Falato all the very 

best as she starts her maternity leave. 

Put your feet up while you can Miss Falato! 

Watch this space for baby news! 

 

 

Mrs Bickerton will be covering in Wise Owls for 

the spring and summer term.  

Snow Line  
 

Please be aware that if there 

are any school closures due to 

bad weather, a text will be sent 

to out to inform everyone.  

 

House Points 
 

Earth 193 

Mars 213 

Saturn 274 

Jupiter 450 


